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NEWSLETTER 

 

                                     Respect      Responsibility      Effort                

Issue 9, Friday 11th June 2021 

Dear Ardeer South families, 
 
Welcome to the start of Winter! I hope that this latest newsletter finds all our 
wonderful families safe and well.  Please be mindful that we have a number of 
COVID exposure sites in our local area and we have a collective responsibility to 
ensure each otherôs safety where we can.  Please continue to observe and align 
yourselves with expected safety measures and maintain 1.5m as well as wear 
masks when at school. 
I would like to recognise the enormous amount of work that the staff of Ardeer 
South have done to support students and families during Lockdown 4.0.  The way 
in which staff have been able to transition to Remote Learning again has been 
seamless.  We certainly recognise that remote learning is not easy for students and 
parents, but without the dedication shown by the staff, we would certainly find it 
more challenging.   
I also want to recognise the real óchampionsô in this time.  The students! We know 
that learning can be a little overwhelming at times.  But they have shown great 
resilience and positivity towards accessing learning and trying their best. 
I was impressed by the smooth transition to remote and flexible learning. In 
observing WebEx sessions across our school, I can see that we are maintaining 
continuity of learning for our students. Thank you to our staff for providing an 
outstanding program and to our families for their support from home. Well done to 
all of our students, your curiosity, kindness, courage and resilience is incredibly 
strong. 
Below is a message from the Victorian Chief Health Officer message to 
Victorian schools and their communitiesé.. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank students, staff, teachers, parents, and 
carers for your cooperation during this period of increased COVID-19 restrictions in 
Victoria.  
As all students in regional Victoria and year 11 and 12 students in metropolitan 
Melbourne return to on-site learning, students and staff should feel reassured that, 
with the additional health and safety controls currently in place, it is safe for them to 
return and enjoy the important benefits of doing so. 
Throughout the pandemic, Victorian schools have rapidly and successfully adapted 
to reduce the risk of COVID-19 transmission, using COVIDSafe principles by 
reinforcing good behaviours, creating safe environments, modifying activities, and 
responding quickly to COVID-19 risk.  
I am confident that with COVIDSafe plans in place, alongside our ability to quickly 
identify and respond to cases, eligible students and staff can return safely to school 
premises.   
It is crucial, however, for everyone to remain vigilant by always staying home when 
unwell, wearing a face mask, performing regular hand hygiene, and maintaining 
physical distancing from others when practical.  
The school community continues to have an important role to promote COVID-19 
testing when a student or staff member has any symptoms, no matter how mild, 
and ensuring they remain home until they are well.  
 
 

 
TERM 2 

Important dates ς 

June 14th ς Queens Birthday 
Public Holiday  

June 15th ς Finance 
Subcommittee meeting 
@2.30pm  

22nd June ς School Council 
meeting @3.45pm 

23rd & 24th June ς Parent 
Teacher Interviews   
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Getting tested and staying home until results are known is critical to limiting community transmission. 
School communities should continue to check Victorian locations where there is a risk of exposure to COVID-19 and 
take the required public health actions. The list of current exposure sites can be found here: 
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/exposure-sites   
We encourage all members of the school community to get vaccinated if eligible. Further information on vaccinations 
and eligibility can be found here: https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccine   
Adj. Clinical Prof. Brett Sutton - Victorian Chief Health Officer 
Staffing News 
This week I have been informed that Mr Anthony Cavallaro has been appointed to an ongoing 
teaching position at Tarneit Rise Primary School.  This is a fantastic opportunity for Anthony and his 
career in education. I am sure I speak on behalf of the community when I say that Anthony will 
certainly be missed by the students and staff.  Anthony started his teaching career at Ardeer South 
in 2018 and has had a significant impact on the lives and educational growth of many of our 
students.  We thank Anthony for his commitment to students and his attitude towards curriculum 
development and delivery.   
As a result of Anthony moving to Tarneit Rise PS, we will now see Mrs Svetlana Boja teach Prep A 
for the remainder of the year. Svetlana has worked closely with Prep A 
since the beginning of the year and has a strong understanding of the 
students, so are well-positioned to support them from Day 1 of Term 3. 
Illness in students 
We want students to be at school as often as possible.  However, if they 
are unwell ï they must stay home.  Below is a brochure from the 
Department of Education reinforcing this message. 
2022 Prep Enrolments 
We have already been receiving enquiries about new families joining 
our school in 2022. 
Parents are required to supply the following information when enrolling: 
¶ Proof of age (birth certificate or passport) 

¶ Immunisation certificate 

Prep tours will be held throughout Terms 2 & 3 for interested parents. 
Bookings through the office are essential for any school tours.  If you 
know anyone interested in having a school tour please pass on the 
school number ï 93632768. 
REMINDER: If any of our current families have children beginning 
school in 2022, please grab an enrolment form from the front office. 
We recognise how challenging it is to collect paperwork from the 
school, so we have also made the school enrolment available on our school website.  Click here - 
https://www.ardeersthps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/student_enrolment_form.pdf  
 
School Values 
Our School values are important to us.  Remember to show Respect, Be Responsible and always put in Effort.  
 
Stuart Telford 
Principal 
 
Ardeer South Primary School is committed to child safety. We want children to be safe, happy and empowered. 

  
 
 

https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/exposure-sites
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccine
https://www.ardeersthps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/student_enrolment_form.pdf
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Expect the unexpected ï that seems to be the new 

normal, hey?  

 

Remote Learning: 

 

Once again, thank you to all families within our 

community for their ability to remain adaptable to 

ensure their students have access to their education. 

We know for many of you that the last fortnightôs 

learning has taken place in less than ideal circumstances. What is important, is that we are all doing 

everything we can to support the children. Iôve got no doubt our families and staff here at Ardeer South 

Primary School have done exactly that and the smiling faces Iôve seen online this week are what makes it all 

worthwhile. 

 

Reports and Parent-Teacher Interviews: 

 

In the craziness of this lockdown, it is easy 

to forget that we are quickly approaching 

the end of the semester. This means that it 

is nearly time for reports to go home and 

parent-teacher interviews to take place. I 

can tell you that reports will be available 

for families to access on Monday the 21st 

of June, with parent-teacher interviews 

taking place on Wednesday the 23rd and 

Thursday the 24th of June. We have 

decided to hold the interviews over two days, to give families the chance to fit it in with their schedule. This 

will also provide you with sufficient time to review your childôs report and bring it with you for further 

discussion at the parent-teacher interview. As we do not yet know what restrictions will be in place just yet, 

we are not sure if these interviews will take place over WebEx or in person. Our preference is to meet with 

each of you in person, but we will set up WebEx sessions if this is not permitted due to COVID restrictions. 

 

Farewell, Anthony: 

 

Finally, Iôd like to finish on the recognition of a teacher who has become a big part of the culture at Ardeer 

South Primary School: Anthony Cavallaro. As many parents in our community will agree, Anthony has 

always been a positive presence in our school, with his smiling face and enthusiasm for teaching evident 

each and every day. With a bright future in education, he is leaving us to pursue a new experience in a very 

different school at Tarneit Rise Primary School. We wish Anthony the best in his new role and he knows 

that he will always be welcome at Ardeer South Primary School. We are fortunate to have the capacity to 

restructure our staffing profile to see one of our experienced teachers (Svetlana Bojadievski) step into the 

Prep classroom for the second half of the year. Rest assured, Svetlana is a an experienced teacher and a 

leader within our school, so she will be able to continue the great learning that has been taking place so far 

this year in our Prep classrooms.    

 

Thatôs all from me for another fortnight here at Ardeer South Primary School. Hopefully thatôs the last 

lockdown for a while and we can get back to business as usual very soon. I know our teachers are all looking 

forward to that and I bet you are all as well! 

 

Keep smiling! 

 

Brock Wilson 

Assistant Principal 
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Good hygiene in the Cold and Flu Season 

It is important that we all continue to follow good hygiene processes to ensure that illnesses, 
including, but not confined to, COVID-19, do not spread in the community.  This is the time of year 
where flu and colds are prevalent.  Please do not send children who are unwell to school as we wish 
to prevent the spread of infections to enable all students to attend school as regularly as possible. 

 
 
Being on Time 
  
Being late to school impacts the child, the teacher and the class, not to mention sets bad habits 
that in some cases can be hard to break. If punctuality patterns for individual students occur, we 
will seek individual meetings with families, and together developing attendance improvements 
plans. Please ensure that your child is at school on time. School commences at 8.45am. 

 

Lost Property 

Our lost property storage can at times become quite full. All items with obvious name tags have 
already been returned to their rightful owners. However, we now find ourselves with a number of 
unclaimed items without names. 
Please encourage your child to come and check lost property if you are missing a uniform item. 
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Ciao a tutti!  

During this remote learning period, all students have been learning about Scribble and 

Shadow Art. Scribble Art consists of drawing scribble lines and then colouring in the blank 

spaces while Shadow Art consists of using objects from around the house, and tracing them 

on paper one by one and colouring them in. For Italian, P-2 watched Old McDonald in 

Italian and drew a farm labelling the animals. 3-6 pretended to be the Italian Prime Minister 

and their task was to design a new Italian flag. They also watched a youtube on Fun Facts 

about Italy and made a Keynote presentation about their favourite fact. 
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Foundation  
 

During remote learning, the Foundation students have been super busy. These past 2 weeks 

we have been learning online through a computer screen, it has been a lot of fun learning and 

seeing all our friends through our IPads. 

 

Learning on the computer screen is different to being in class and we have been doing a lot 

of different numeracy activities at home. At home, we have been doing statistics and this is a 

lot of fun because we got to ask our families whether they like apples or bananas and we 

found out which fruit was the favourite. We also have been doing sequencing of numbers, 

making collections and looking for shapes at home. It has been a lot of fun! 
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Remote Learning in Grades 1/2 

This week the 1/2ôs demonstrated the school value of effort through their amazing transition to remote and 

online learning. We could not be prouder of the amazing work that they have completed throughout the last 

two weeks.  

Students have been busy creating explanation introductions and exploring the changes of school over time. 

It has been fantastic to see their vocabulary and knowledge of the topic expand. Our reading groups have 

also been in full swing and students have done a sensational job at completing various sound and write, 

letôs spell and reading tasks to go alongside the work they have been doing in their groups. We are so 

impressed by the amazing reading that has been occurring at home.  

In Mathematics we have begun looking at Australian coins and it was great to see students utilise their 

ordering skills to identify and arrange coins based on their values. We have also had so much fun during 

our wellbeing sessions creating crazy hats, completing fun show and tells and making inventions out of 

recycled materials.  

We are so appreciative of the amazing families of 1/2C! The support and encouragement you have given 

your children has been fantastic and has been reflected in the high-quality work all students have shared. 

We are so proud of the phenomenal community and are so excited to see you all when we are back to 

face-to-face learning.  
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Remote Learning in Grades 3 /4 

 

Over the past two weeks, we have been working remotely from home. We have learnt many 

things, and, while it would be better at school, we still had plenty of fun.  

We have had quizzes during morning circle WebEx time and we have got into learning small 

group WebEx meetings throughout the days. Here, we have had the chance to get lots of 

things done with our teachers and classmates.  

We have used our technology well, on Wushka for reading and using KeyNotes and Showbie 

to submit our work. We are looking forward to seeing each other back at school again.  

Here are a few images of some things we have done.  
           

 

                                                            

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


